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DAIN-ISE 
 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR   
 
Mr. Fernando Martinez-Torres, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) 
Region 4 
Mr. Jamie Woods, Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) 
 
SUBJECT:  Request for Second Extension, Main Installation Focused Feasibility Study 
(MI FFS), Revision 0, Defense Depot Memphis, Tennessee 
 
 
     As provided in Section XXII of the Defense Depot Memphis Tennessee (DDMT) 
Federal Facility Agreement (FFA), the Department of the Army (DA) hereby requests an 
extension for the MI FFS, Revision 0. 
 

An extension of 60 days is requested for the MI FFS, which will change the deadline 
submittal date for this primary document from 30 July 2022 to 30 September 2022. The 
extension is required to complete revisions per DA comments on the draft document. 
This extension may result in delay to submittal of the MI FFS Revision 1 scheduled on 
27 October 2022; the extension is not expected to delay other related activities.  DA 
believes good cause, as defined in Section XXII.B.5. of the FFA, exists due to mutual 
agreement of the parties. 
 
     For additional information please contact: Mr. Tom Holmes, HDR Project Manager at 
(404) 295-3279, email: thomas.holmes@hdrinc.com; or Mr. Bill Millar, BRAC 
Environmental Coordinator at (703) 819-0100, email: william.w.millar.ctr@army.mil.  
 
 
 
 
 
 for 
 
   JAMES C. FOSTER 
   Program Manager, 

   Base Realignment and Closure Division 
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